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It is often a temptation to boil this 

argument down to medical terms and 
ignore the real losses our Nation faces 
when we choose to reject someone be-
fore he or she has been given the 
chance to live. 

For this reason, I do not support 
funding Planned Parenthood and its 
tragic influence on our Nation’s future. 

Defunding Planned Parenthood will 
have no effect on women’s health. In 
the State of Idaho alone, there are 76 
federally qualified health centers, and 
only 3 Planned Parenthood facilities. 
Women can and will receive health 
care in these facilities. 

f 

CONSTITUENTS SICKENED BY 
PLANNED PARENTHOOD VIDEOS 

(Mr. PERRY asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. PERRY. Mr. Speaker, debate 
over funding for Planned Parenthood 
has nothing to do with women’s health 
care. I think we have just heard that 
on a couple counts. 

Constituents on both sides are 
sickened and disgusted by the Planned 
Parenthood videos, videos that show 
officials discussing the killing of babies 
and harvesting of their organs like 
they were car parts out of a salvage 
yard. 

American taxpayers are the single 
largest funder of Planned Parenthood, 
over $500 million last year alone. No 
American should ever be forced, under 
penalty of imprisonment, mind you—if 
you don’t pay your taxes, you are going 
to go to jail—to support this activity 
with their tax dollars, period. 

I am a husband, a father to two little 
girls, a son, and a friend who cares 
deeply about women’s health care, 
everybody’s health care. That said, I 
cannot and I will not support the dis-
memberment and sale of the body parts 
of infants. 

I cannot in good conscience, I can’t 
in any conscience, support legislation 
that funds disgusting actions of those 
who conduct that practice. 

f 

THE RIGHTS OF THE UNBORN ARE 
BEING VIOLATED 

(Mr. MOOLENAAR asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. MOOLENAAR. Mr. Speaker, on 
social media, a new generation of par-
ents and grandparents are sharing the 
joy of new life, posting pictures of baby 
bumps and sonograms for friends and 
family to view. 

Now more than ever, it is easier to 
see and understand that an unborn 
child in the womb is a person with tiny 
toes and fingers and a heartbeat, cre-
ated equal and entitled to unalienable 
rights. 

However, recent events have dem-
onstrated that these rights are being 
violated and that the public’s trust has 
been betrayed. 

Millions of taxpayer dollars have sup-
ported the horrific practice of allowing 
babies to be taken apart, dismantled, 
and sold piece by piece. 

In response, House investigations are 
underway, and more needs to be done 
to protect our most vulnerable citi-
zens. 

H.R. 3134 restores trust for American 
taxpayers. It provides more funding for 
qualified health centers that offer pedi-
atric care, immunizations, mammo-
grams, and more lifesaving healthcare 
services that protect mother and child. 

These better options are worthy of 
taxpayer funding and will make a posi-
tive difference for women and children 
across our country. 

f 

PROTECT THE SANCTITY OF LIFE 

(Mr. CARTER of Texas asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
his remarks.) 

Mr. CARTER of Texas. Mr. Speaker, 
I rise today in support of the two 
pieces of legislation aimed at fighting 
evil and protecting the sanctity of life. 

I have seen the horrendous videos 
showing the grotesque practice of har-
vesting and selling preborn baby body 
parts that Planned Parenthood execu-
tives now condone and encourage. This 
evil practice must stop. 

Taxpayers should not be responsible 
for funding an organization that aborts 
babies, negotiates deals to sell body 
parts, and lets babies that have sur-
vived abortion be left to die on the op-
erating table. 

As a former judge, I have dealt with 
countless murder cases, and this is 
murder in my book. Planned Parent-
hood received 40 percent of their total 
revenue from taxpayers. 

How much longer are we going to 
permit Planned Parenthood to murder 
on the taxpayer dime? 

Rest assured, the House is con-
ducting an investigation on Planned 
Parenthood. We will do everything in 
our power to hold these criminals ac-
countable for their actions. 

I implore my colleagues to support 
these two bills and protect the sanctity 
of life before and after birth. 

f 

STAND UP FOR CALIFORNIA’S 
ALMOND INDUSTRY 

(Mr. LAMALFA asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. LAMALFA. Mr. Speaker, the 
California almond industry has shoul-
dered the brunt of the drought finger- 
pointing over the last year. 

The reality is that almond trees use 
about the same, if not less, the amount 
of water of any fruit or nut in the 
State of California. 

It is like the old story of the frog in 
the pot of boiling water. If the pot has 
no water, then you have no frog nor ag-
riculture in California. We need to 
build water storage. That said, our al-

mond industry employs over 100,000 
people and brings in $21 billion to the 
State each year. 

In addition to being scapegoats on 
water, they also face a potential $4 bil-
lion loss if the European Union chooses 
not to extend the maximum residue 
levels allowed on fosetyl-aluminum. 
This chemical is not even used in al-
monds and poses no health risk. Inac-
tion to extend this MRL will prevent 
almonds from being exported into the 
EU, depressing prices worldwide. 

Mr. Speaker, I rise today to ask Sec-
retary Vilsack and the USDA to stand 
up for California and our agriculture 
and help obtain this critical extension. 

f 

PLANNED PARENTHOOD TARGETS 
MINORITY COMMUNITIES FOR 
DESTRUCTION 

(Mr. HUELSKAMP asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
his remarks.) 

Mr. HUELSKAMP. Mr. Speaker, I 
would like to ask this House, indeed 
ask the American people: Do you be-
lieve your taxpayer dollars should be 
used to fund racism? Do you think your 
hard-earned taxpayer dollars should be 
used to target minority communities? 

Mr. Speaker, I have adopted children. 
They don’t look like me. They look 
like average Americans of various eth-
nic minority backgrounds. 

Without a doubt, if you look at 
Planned Parenthood’s history, as well 
as its current practices, they target 
minority communities for destruction 
and elimination. 

That is the history of Margaret San-
ger. That is the history of Planned Par-
enthood. That is the history that is 
being funded. 

That is the current day practice of 
Planned Parenthood, to target minor-
ity communities with abortion, with 
destruction, with elimination. 

Without a doubt, in my mind, I think 
in the mind of the American people, it 
is time to stop funding racism with our 
tax dollars. 

f 

CONGRESS SHOULD NOT BE AN 
ACCESSORY TO CRIMINAL ACTIV-
ITY 

(Mr. GOHMERT asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. GOHMERT. Mr. Speaker, there 
are those who say you shouldn’t shut 
down the government. We are not 
going to shut down the government. 
We are going to fund the government. 

And I am hoping that we are actually 
going to fund women’s health with 
more money than what the President 
or the Democrats were pushing for to 
be given to Planned Parenthood. 

In the history of Planned Parent-
hood, they have never, ever, ever done 
one mammogram because they are not 
certified to do mammograms. They 
bring people in and refer them out to 
get their mammograms. 
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